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Who is eligible to receive direct payments?  Guidance for Mental Health Professionals
If an individual is assessed as being in need of services, and they are able to manage a direct payment either alone or with assistance, they are entitled to receive direct payments and arrange services instead. This includes people with mental health problems and/or their carers over the age of 16. 

The  need is decided upon by an ‘assessor’. If the person is under the Care Programme Approach (CPA), this will usually be your care coordinator. If they are not, then it will be done through Social Services. 

Everyone who is eligible should be offered Direct Payments. The service user will need to be assessed as able to manage direct payments, as it will mean being organised, keeping track of their spending. Anyone will still be considered able to manage if they need to be helped by a friend, relative or a support agency. 

Direct Payments are paid as long as the assessment and subsequent reviews confirm that the Service User still has eligible social care needs. The mental health professional will keep this under review.
If someone ‘lacks capacity’ to be able to manage direct payments themselves, then his or her carer can manage them on their behalf. The local authority must be satisfied that the career is a suitable person and will act in the person’s best interests

. 

Previously people in the community under some sections of the Mental Health Act were not able to access direct payments. However, now councils can give direct payments to people who have been conditionally discharged from hospital under a hospital order with restrictions (section 37/41 of the Mental Health Act), although they don’t have to

. 

People under community treatment orders (CTO) can be given direct payments for services that relate to a condition of their CTO, although councils do not have to do this. People under a CTO have the same rights to direct payments as other eligible people for services that are not covered by a condition of their CTO. People who are under court orders that require them to have treatment or services due to alcohol or drug problems are not allowed direct payments. 
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